 Minutes of the Meeting of Clawton Parish Council held in the Parish Hall on 
Monday 28th February 2022 at 7.30pm.
These minutes are subject to amendment at the next meeting.
Present: 
Parish Cllrs: Roger Mitchell, Irene Ellis, Alison Sharp, Maralyn Bailey, Nigel Stacey, Paul Grafton – Chair

Sally Whitehead - Clerk 

Cllr Peter Watson (TDC) 
1. Apologies: Adrian Mitchell
2. Minutes of the last meeting:  Cllr Sharp felt that the planning section was not the same as the section sent into the planning office, or the last minutes, and asked why it was in there at all as it had not been discussed during the meeting. Clerk pointed out that ideally any objections or corrections should be raised as soon as possible after the draft minutes are circulated.

The Clerk explained that she had inadvertently left out the fact that after the vote was taken, she had asked what exactly should go to the planning office and the Chair had replied “The section from the previous minutes”.

The Chair proposed that that the minutes should be signed as correct if the section is amended as requested.  The Clerk had requested it not wait until the May meeting due to the urgency of trying to get a Bank mandate to increase the number of signatories. Cllr Sharp agreed to this as did all the other councilors. 
Cllr Sharp also asked for Cllr Mitchell’s comment about the Dunkin development being on a flood plain be included.
Cllr Sharp referred to the Clawton Local Plan and felt that training in planning procedures for councilors would be beneficial.  Cllr Watson explained that once the new planning structure was in place all councilors would be offered up to date training.
Cllr Sharp said the council should be canvassing the local population for their views on planning, The Chair responded that councilors are elected to represent local people, and do so by keeping in touch with local opinions, but it would not be appropriate or practical to try to survey the views of villagers on each specific issue.  Views on the Parish Council’s handling of planning issues are being sought in the current village survey.
Cllr Sharp felt that the Parish Council at the time campaigned to get the local plan in place centered around the land at Riverside. The Dunkin application was outside the local plan and only received the council’s approval because of the affordable housing. 
Cllr Watson explained that as Torridge does not have a 5-year land supply all applications are looked at individually and although village plans are considered the requirement to meet housing targets supersedes local plans. 
A question as to whether the Dunkin development would cause flooding was discussed but most of the councilors seemed to think it would not, due to the improvements in the river management.    
The clerk asked if she should record the meetings as it was impossible to write down everything that was said in a discussion and all agreed that this was a good idea; however, the Chair pointed out that the minutes are not meant to be a verbatim record of the meeting.
3. Matters Arising
3.1 Thanks to Cllr James Morrish for receipt of a £400 grant received towards the renewal of the defibrillator due for renewal in September. Unfortunately, Cllr Morrish was unable to attend as he was recovering from surgery. In light of this grant, it was agreed that the Clerk would apply for the balance necessary (£1,400.) from The Tetcott fund  
3.2 The Jubilee plans were discussed and a Bring and Share Afternoon Tea will be held on Sunday 5th of June at 2.30 at the Parish Hall (later changed to 3pm).  A marquee will be put up at the back of the hall in case the weather is inclement. Picnic tables will be at the side as the new French windows will open out onto them. A pictorial display of past times was suggested to engage the more senior members. Possibly an Art competition to be judged. A senior resident will be invited to present the mugs to the children.

3.3 Clerk has sent a letter of thanks to Mr Twiss in thanks of receipt of £8,000 Grant towards the village centre car park. 

3.4 Councillors decided that until they knew how much money was needed to complete the new car park in the village centre, they were unable to commit to a regular payment to support the Record office.
4. Police. No crime report available at the time of the meeting.
5. Planning
5.1 No decision as yet on the Dunkin development
5.2 Car park spaces on the Dunkin development may not be not needed for the school but the councilors had no suggestions on an alternative. There is nothing obvious with which to apply for a section 106. Cllr Watson offered to talk to the school and ask about the parking spaces.   
6. Highways
Members should continue to report problems with local roads and potholes on 0345 155 1004.
7. Finance: Cheques were signed for
7.1 Clerk wages
7.2 Gary Cox for Notice Board Repairs 
7.3 Invoices were sent out to all the advertisers in the clarion for 2021 and 2022
8. Correspondence:   Circulated by email as received.
9 AOB
9.1 Vote was taken on the type of Jubilee mugs and the purple ones were chosen by a large majority (5/1)
9.2 The village survey has gone out with the Clarion so that we can ascertain the number of Jubilee mugs to buy for the village children.
9.3 Cllr Bailey has changed a Facebook notice as she had been inadvertently been put on as the contact for the village survey instead of Paul Grafton
9.4 Cllr Bailey requested that the Clerk contacted Vanessa Sanders for suggestions on quotes for cleaning the village memorial as it is looking in need of some TLC.

9.5 Councillors asked if there was any news on more funding from the solar farm. Clerk to find letter and re contact them as to date there has been no further contact.
Next meeting: 9th May 2022 7pm
Followed by the AGM
